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John Keohane presented a check for $150 from 
the July Facebook fundraiser to Executive Director 
Rick Doane to benefit the food pantry at Interfaith 
Social Services.

gymnasium, which is located on 
the Immaculate Conception Parish 
campus at 1189 Commercial Street 
in East Weymouth, between 8:30am 
and 11:30am Tuesday and Thursday 
mornings. 

Donations from your garden for 
Interfaith Social Services can be 
dropped off at 105 Adams Street in 
Quincy from 8:30 a.m. to 3:30 p.m. 
Monday through Friday and until 7:00 
p.m. on Tuesdays.

Tomatoes ripening on the vine in the 
Harvest Helpers garden at Interfaith 
Social Services.

Interfaith is still looking for volunteers 
to help them harvest their bounty. “It 
is the worst thing when vegetables go 
bad on the vine!” said Doane.

You can also make a donation to 
support the Harvest Helpers Food 
Program online.

To volunteer or get more 
information contact Rick Doane 
at 617-773-6203 or rdoane@
interfaithsocialservices.org;  
Joe Reardon at 617-773-3551  
or joe@keohane.com; or Cas  
Casados at 781-331-7682 or  
cas@weymouthfoodpantry.org.

Food Pantry Fundraiser 
Keohane was delighted to sponsor 
a Facebook fundraising campaign to 
benefit the local food pantries this 
summer: For every new “like” on their 
Facebook page, Keohane Funeral 
Home donated $1 to Interfaith’s Food 
Pantry for the month of July and to the 
Weymouth food pantry for the month 
of August. 

Thank you to everyone who “liked” 
Keohane’s Facebook page during the 
summer fundraising campaign, raising 
hundreds of dollars for local food 
pantries. 

week or so,” said Executive Director of 
Interfaith Social Services Rick Doane.

The Weymouth Food Pantry has been 
changing locations this summer and 
does not have a garden of its own, but 
their clients have been thrilled with the 
seedlings donated by Keohane last 
May. Director Cas Casados said, “The 
vast majority of the seedlings were 
taken home by our clients who chose to 
grow their own food in pots and yards. 
Tomatoes were a favorite for families.”

You Can Help 
Even if you didn’t join the Harvest 
Helpers program from the beginning, 
you can donate surplus produce from 
your backyard or buy extra produce at 
the supermarket.

“We love giving out fresh vegetables to 
our clients and they love getting them,” 
said Doane.

Donations of fresh produce for the 
Weymouth Food Pantry are accepted 
at the Monsignor Hackett Center 

Each summer Keohane teams 
up with Interfaith Social 
Services and the Weymouth 
Food Pantry for the Harvest 

Helpers program. The three agencies 
plant gardens, raise vegetables, donate 
the produce to food pantry clients, and 
encourage backyard gardeners in the 
community to do the same. Anyone can 
be a Harvest Helper!

The gardens at Keohane’s Quincy and 
South Weymouth locations are growing 
quickly.  The tomatoes are starting to 
redden, and Keohane has already deliv-
ered peppers to both Interfaith’s food 
pantry and the Weymouth Food Pantry. 
Keohane expects to harvest bushels 
of assorted vegetables as the growing 
season progresses to be donated to the 
clients at the local food pantries. 

“Harvest Helpers is a great way to 
give back to the community in a 
unique, meaningful and natural way. 
When we visit the food pantries with 
donations, we see how much of a 
difference the program makes,” said 
Joseph Reardon, Vice President for 
Community Development and Advance 
Planning at Keohane. “I never thought 
such a simple idea could have such an 
impact.”

Donations are Growing 
Whether harvested from the agencies’ 
own gardens, grown by food pantry 
clients or donated by community 
gardeners, fresh produce is beginning 
to be distributed to the families at 
Interfaith Social Services in Quincy 
and the Weymouth Food Pantry in 
Weymouth.

“The garden at Interfaith is doing great! 
We have so far harvested green beans 
and given them out to clients. We have 
an abundance of tomatoes, cucumbers 
and green peppers still growing. The 
tomatoes will be the first to be ready 
to go out to clients within the next 

Harvest Helpers Needs Backyard Gardeners to Donate 
Their Fresh Produce to Help Feed the Hungry
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Onlookers enjoy the fireworks at the 64th Annual Flag Day celebration in June at Pageant Field in Quincy.

cut, they were not allowed to play on 
a team. However, any child that joined 
the Koch Club was allowed to play. 
Over the years, a number of different 
sports events grew out of the Koch 
Club during the 50’s, 60’s and 70’s. 

After the 1980’s, the Koch Club 
diminished as other sports 
opportunities became available to 
the children of Quincy. The Koch Club 
continues to participate in the Flag Day 
parade and provides scholarships for 
high school students. 

While the program was active, Keohane 
Funeral Home provided a laminated 
award of participation to every child 
who played in the Koch Club. At the 
height of the program, more than 2,000 
kids would be involved in the various 
sports programs. Mayor Koch estimated 
that 30,000 to 40,000 children have 
been a part of the Koch Club over the 
years.

“They were always there,” said Mayor 
Koch of Keohane Funeral Home. “They 
always stepped up.”

father] was helpful to my father with the 
Koch Club in the early years. And Eddie 
has been very supportive of my father’s 
endeavors with the Koch Club, the 
youth programs and charitable events 
over the years.”

The mayor praised Ed’s commitment to 
the City of Quincy and Quincy’s youth. 
“Eddie’s love for the City of Quincy 
is unmatched. He’s a community guy 
and he loves the city. Obviously he 
runs a wonderful business, but beyond 
that, he never forgot his roots, and he 
continues to invest in the city and help 
to provide the opportunity for young 
people to play.”

The Koch Club for Kids was founded by 
Richard Koch in 1948. “After my dad 
and his buddies came back from WWII, 
they were playing softball and saw a lot 
of kids hanging in the park. So my dad 
wanted to do something for the kids,” 
said Mayor Koch.

At the time, the only organized 
recreational sport was Little League 
Baseball and if a child didn’t make the 

Sixty-four years ago, Edward 
Keohane was one of the 
children to march in the first 
Quincy Flag Day parade, 

founded by the late Richard J. Koch. 
This year, Ed became the 2015 recipi-
ent of the Richard J. Koch Youth Service 
Award, which is given to a Quincy resi-
dent who has contributed to programs 
for youth.

“Eddie’s involvement over the years has 
touched a lot of different areas of the 
city,” said Quincy Mayor Thomas Koch. 
“Ed and Keohane Funeral Homes have 
sponsored youth teams year in and year 
out, whether it was soccer or baseball 
or hockey — he’s done them all. That 
helps provide opportunities for kids.”

Mayor Koch nominated Ed Keohane for 
the award and the Flag Day Committee 
fully agreed with the choice. 

“The Flag Day parade and celebration 
has become a signature event for our 
city and reminds us of what a special 
place Quincy is to live, work and play,” 
said Ed. “I am truly honored to receive 
an award that celebrates the legacy of 
Dick Koch, someone who did so much 
for our city without fanfare.”

During a ceremony June 13 at Pageant 
Field following this year’s Flag Day 
Parade, Ed was awarded the Richard 
J. Koch Youth Service Award by Mayor 
Koch, son of the late Richard J. Koch, 
who was founder of both the Quincy 
Flag Day parade and the Koch Club for 
Kids. 

Because the mayor’s parents were 
friends with Ed’s parents, Mayor Koch 
asked his mother to make the actual 
presentation as she has known Ed since 
he was a little boy. 

“It was very meaningful. The connection 
is there,” said Mayor Koch of the award 
ceremony. “I’ve had a relationship with 
Eddie over the years. Cornelius [Ed’s 

Edward Keohane Receives 2015 Richard J. Koch Youth 
Service Award
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FREQUENTLY ASKED QUESTION

What Do I Do with My Loved One’s Cremated Remains?
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Finding the proper resting place for ashes of the 
deceased, frequently referred to as “cremains,” 
is a personal choice which can vary depending on 
the wishes of the deceased and the sensibilities 

of the family members left behind. There is no right or 
wrong answer and the choices have expanded to include 
creative options such as incorporating cremains into 
jewelry or artwork.

“Cremation is becoming an increasingly popular option 
for many families, and there are many possibilities for the 
cremains these days,” said Co-president John Keohane. 
“Families need to fi nd what’s right for them.”

Approximately one-third of cremains are buried, one 
third are kept by a loved one, and the last third are 
scattered, as reported by the Cremation Association 
of North America (CANA). However, there are several 
innovative options as well, such as incorporating cremains 
into artwork such as a tattoo, jewelry, stained glass, 
sculpture, or mixing them with paint for a portrait of the 
loved one. Cremains can be scattered through fi reworks 
or bullets – even launched into space.

Urns
Urns are available in many different shapes, sizes and 
materials. “The urn containing the remains is often put on 
display during the service,” commented Dennis Keohane. 
They can be displayed during a memorial service and 
then buried, or taken home and displayed in a special 
place. There are smaller urns that can be used as well, 
so that members of the family can each have their own 
remembrance urn. 

Earth Burial
Cremains can be buried in most cemeteries either in 
conjunction with another grave or in a separate plot 
dedicated just for the deceased. When this is done, many 
families will plan a graveside ceremony as well. Earth 
burial also allows a marker or headstone to be used as 
well.  A columbarium, a building with niches for housing 
cremated remains, is another option at many cemeteries.

Jewelry
Another popular option is to purchase jewelry that is 
specially designed to encase your loved ones remains. A 
large variety of necklaces, pendants, bracelets and more 

is available. This is 
another way to easily 
distribute remains to 
more than one family 
member.

Scattering
Scattering cremains 
is also a common 
choice, but loved 
ones need to take 
into consideration 
both legal and 
personal concerns. 
Certain public 
places, such as 
Disneyland, have 
prohibitions on 
scattering remains 
on their grounds. 
In order to scatter 
cremains at sea, 
boats and planes 
must be at least 
three nautical miles 
from shore before 
any ashes are 
dispersed. Many national parks allow scattering cremains 
with a permit from the park ranger. However, some 
people may feel inhibited about scattering remains is a 
public place. Scattering can also be done as part of the 
memorial service in a public ceremony.

Your Funeral Director Can Help
We recommend that you talk with your funeral director 
to learn about the various choices in order to make an 
informed decision. For instance, your funeral director may 
know of local captains and/or pilots who offer professional 
scattering services in your area.

If you have any additional questions about cremains or 
would like to make an appointment to meet with one 
of our experienced funeral directors, please contact 
our offi ce and we will be happy to set up a convenient 
time to meet with you. In Quincy, call 617-773-3551. 
In Weymouth, call 781-335-0045. In Hingham, call 
781-749-0310.

Cremation jewelry provides a unique 
opportunity to carry your loved one’s spirit 
with you.


